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Report in today’s Sunday Times 
Shadow chancellor Ed Balls is reported in 
today's Sunday Times to have 
"challenged the UK coalition government 
to step in to curb soaring petrol prices, in 
the UK amid fears that the cost of fuel 
could hit £1.40 a litre". He is calling for the 
removal of the recent 2.5% VAT rise, a 
move that would save about 3p a litre at 
the pump. 
 
Increasing concern over rising 
motor fuel costs 
Another fuel duty rise and a 2.5% VAT 
increase in early January 2011, following 
the increases announced in the 
Emergency Budget in June 2010, caused 
widespread concern amongst UK 
motorists. Those increases sent motor 
fuel prices soaring at the pump and now 
the recent turmoil in the crude oil 
producing states in North Africa and in the 
Gulf have seen crude oil prices rise to 
over US$100 a barrel. The disruption to 
both crude oil production in Libya and at 
their refineries has created more pressure 
on crude oil and refined products, only 
slightly eased by increased production 
from Saudi Arabia as the traditional swing 
producer with around 11% to 12% of 
World production. 
 
The Treasury documentation released 
with the Emergency Budget in June 2010 
mentioned two measures - a possible 
"Fair Fuel Stabiliser" and a "fuel discount 
in remote rural areas", suggesting that a 
pilot scheme might be possible in 
Scotland where motor fuel prices in areas 
in the Highlands are usually 4p to 10p 
higher than elsewhere, mainly due to 
higher distribution costs. So the impact of 
fuel increases is higher there. 
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